Letter for School Administrator/Nurses 
(Insert date)
Dear (insert name), 

Starting in the 2015-2016 school year, all children entering kindergarten and the third grade are required to provide schools proof of a vision screening (Senate File 419), similar to providing the school with copies of immunization records.  For kindergarten children, an Iowa KidSight screening is an approved option. 

Iowa KidSight, a vision screening program of the Lions Clubs of Iowa and the University of Iowa Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences is dedicated to enhancing the early detection and treatment of vision impairments in Iowa’s young children through screening and public education.  Free screenings are offered across the state of Iowa. 
Oftentimes our screenings are done at local daycare and pre-school facilities. We would like to partner with your school to offer screenings during your kindergarten registration or other special events focused on your incoming kindergarten classes. Our objective is to make it easy and convenient for families to meet this new screening requirement.

After screenings are complete, the results are interpreted by specialists with the UI Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences. If a potential vision problem is detected, the child’s family will receive a letter of referral and a list of local ophthalmologists and optometrists. To ensure there are no obstacles in getting to an eye care professional and to ensure the screening program is referring appropriately, follow-up will be conducted for any child being referred. 

Early detection of a vision problem can make a difference in a child’s ability to learn and excel in school. If you have any questions about our screening process, our web site offers a full overview of the process and our program (www.IowaKidSight.org). 

As a Lions Club volunteer screener, I will follow-up with you regarding scheduling a screening at your school. You can reach me at (insert phone number and email address).

Sincerely,

(Lions Club volunteer screener’s name) 

Article for School Newsletter

No screening event scheduled at the school

Seeing is critical to successful learning

Do we really know how our children see? Children often cannot explain what or how they are seeing. It may be that they’ve never seen the clean crisp lines on a sign. Or maybe words have always looked fuzzy. If they’ve always seen it this way, they cannot tell their parents they are not seeing well. A vision screening helps tell us what they cannot. The State of Iowa wants to make sure that all children entering kindergarten are starting school seeing those straight edges and letters. Research has shown that children who start school with vision impairment are at a disadvantage and will likely fall behind their peers who do not have vision challenges. Iowa legislators passed Senate File 419 which requires proof of vision screening for all children entering kindergarten and third grade. This requirement takes effect for the 2015-2016 school year. 

The law states that vision screenings can be performed by:  

· Licensed optometrists or ophthalmologists (a comprehensive eye exam also meets the requirement)

· A vision screening conducted at a pediatrician’s or family practice physician’s office, a free clinic, a child care center, a local public health department, a public or accredited nonpublic school, or a community-based organization, or by an advanced registered nurse practitioner or physician assistant

· An approved online vision screening which may be conducted by a child’s parent or guardian

· A photo screening vision screening, including a vision screening by Iowa KidSight

Similar to providing the school district with up-to-date immunization records, parents will need to supply proof their child has completed a vision screening. 

Iowa KidSight, a vision screening program of the Lions Clubs of Iowa and the University of Iowa Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences, offers free vision screenings for children six months of age through kindergarten. Iowa KidSight is dedicated to enhancing the early detection and treatment of vision impairments in Iowa’s young children through screening and public education.  

Free screenings are offered across the state of Iowa. Screenings are performed by simply taking a photo of the child’s eyes with a specialized camera. For more information about our screening process, the program, or contacting a Lions Club volunteer to schedule a screening, our web site is www.IowaKidSight.org.

School Newsletter Article 
For use to communicate the new requirement AND publicize a scheduled screening

Seeing is critical to successful learning

Do we really know how our children see? Children often cannot explain what or how they are seeing. It may be that they’ve never seen the clean crisp lines on a sign. Or maybe words have always looked fuzzy. If they’ve always seen it this way, they cannot tell their parents they are not seeing well. A vision screening helps tell us what they cannot. The State of Iowa wants to make sure that all children entering kindergarten are starting school seeing the straight edges and letters. Research has shown that children who start school with vision impairment are at a disadvantage and will likely fall behind their peers who do not have vision challenges. Iowa legislators passed Senate File 419 which requires proof of vision screening for all children entering kindergarten and third grade. This requirement takes effect for the 2015-2016 school year. 

The law states that vision screenings can be performed by:  

· Licensed optometrists or ophthalmologists (a comprehensive eye exam also meets the requirement)

· A vision screening conducted at a pediatrician’s or family practice physician’s office, a free clinic, a child care center, a local public health department, a public or accredited nonpublic school, or a community-based organization, or by an advanced registered nurse practitioner or physician assistant

· An approved online vision screening which may be conducted by a child’s parent or guardian

· A photo screening vision screening, including a vision screening by Iowa KidSight

Similar to providing the school district with up-to-date immunization records, parents will need to supply proof their child has completed a vision screening. 

Iowa KidSight, a vision screening program of the Lions Clubs of Iowa and the University of Iowa Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences, offers free vision screenings for children six months of age through kindergarten. Iowa KidSight is dedicated to enhancing the early detection and treatment of vision impairments in Iowa’s young children through screening and public education. Volunteers with the Iowa KidSight program will be at (insert event/school name) on (insert date/time).  

Screenings are performed by simply taking a photo of the child’s eyes with a specialized camera. After screenings are complete, the results interpreted by specialists in the UI Department of Ophthalmology and Visual Sciences. If a potential vision problem is detected, parents or guardians receive a letter of referral as well as a list of local ophthalmologists and optometrists. To ensure there are no obstacles in getting to an eye care professional and to ensure the screening program is referring appropriately, follow-up will be conducted for any child being referred. 

For more information about the screening process, the program or contacting a Lions Club volunteer to schedule a screening, our web site is www.IowaKidSight.org. 

